
 
 

Town of Monroe 
Po Box 63  

Monroe, N.H. 03771 
Phone 603-638-2644 

Fax 603-638-2021 
Email: monroeselectmen@monroenh.org 

SELECTMEN MEETING MINUTES 
August 1 2023 

 
Selectmen Present: John Blanchard, Oren Remick, Justin Bradshaw 
Public Present:  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Oren Remick. 
 

1. Approval of the minutes from the July 25, 2023 Selectmen Meetings.  Oren moved to approve the 
July 25, 2023 Selectmen Meeting Minutes and John seconded the motion.  The motion passed 
unanimously. 
  

2. Public input 
 
3. Discussion items 
 

a. Contract for Computer System Maintenance.  Brent Ruggles of Profile Technologies out of 
Littleton NH presented information on what various levels of service his company offers for 
computer maintenance.  After discussion, the Selectmen approved signing a contract for 
computer maintenance. 
  

b. Streetlights – Justin reviewed the information he received on LED Streetlight costs.  He will 
check into additional information before a decision is made. 

 
c. Hazardous Waste Day in Littleton and Plymouth – Identification sated the person is from 

Monroe may be necessary.  Littleton is Sunday, August 6th at the Transfer Station.  Plymouth 
is on Saturday, September 23 at the Plymouth Recycling Center.  Both are from 9 a.m. until 
12 p.m. 

 
Oren moved to go into a non-public session per RSA 91-A:3 II (c).  Justin seconded the motion, and the 
meeting went into a non-public session at 7:45 p.m. 
 
After discussion was completed.  John moved to return to open meeting and Oren seconded the motion.  The 
meeting returned to public session at 8:10. 
 
Oren moved and John seconded to seal the minutes for a period of 1 year.  The motion carried unanimously. 

mailto:monroeselectmen@monroenh.org


4. Items for approval   - all items were approved. 
a. Payroll Manifest 
b. Accounts Payable – General Fund/Water Fund 
c. Hazardous Mitigation Plan Contract 
d. Contract for Use of the Town Hall. 

Oren moved to adjourn the meeting, John seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 8:35.p.m. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,    
Diane Gibson Smith, Administrative Assistant 


